
 

BURTON NEWS
THE VILLAGE NEWSLETTER

June 2024  Issue 347

Editorial 2­3
Society Reports 4­5
Art & Craft Exhibition 6
Hall Report 8
Cumbria Police 10

Skies over Burton 12 ­14
It's a date in Burton 15
Puzzle Page 16
Vicar's Letter 18 
Church Services 19

CONTENTS



2

Please would readers note that  letters & articles must include a valid name & address. This can 
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which, in the opinion of the Editorial Committee, is of an offensive or defamatory nature. BN 
reserves the right to edit letters & articles in the interests of magazine space.

The views expressed within Burton News
are not necessarily the views of the
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Burton News is published monthly 
between February and December
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team of volunteers.
Online version: 
www.burtonnews.org.uk
or our Facebook Page 'Burton News'
Email: 
burtonnewseditor@gmail.com ­ 
preferred contact
Tel: Matthew 01524 936501              
        Fiona 01524 782071

EDITORIAL

Welcome to the June edition of Burton 
News. We hope you are all looking 
forward to a wonderful summer. It is 
lovely to see the flowers out in all the 
gardens and to have decent weather to 
spend time outside. 

You will all notice the small brown 
envelope included with this month’s 
BN. We are sorry to sound like a 
scratched record but, despite being run 
by a happy band of volunteers, the 
newsletter costs roughly 50p per copy 
to publish each month. This is paid for 
by your kind donations in the annual 
drive, by a few regular subscriptions for 
those out of the village and by 
advertisers. Income from advertisers 
has dropped for various reasons in the 
last year. Donations are completely 
voluntary but, if you enjoy reading the 
BN and want it to continue dropping on 
your doormat, please could you see 
your way to contributing to the cost?

The envelopes can be dropped off in 
the shop and there will be a collection 
box in the pub this year (thank you to 
the King’s Arms for hosting this). 
Alternatively, you can pay by BACS 
using Sort Code 01­01­60 and account 
number 18029388.

This month’s offering contains all the 
usual updates about clubs and 
societies in the village. There is a report 
on the very successful Art and Crafts 
show held in May on page 6. 

BURTON NEWS
Please send us your letters ­ articles ­ 
events   news ­ stories ­ recipes etc for 

publication

Drop them into The Village Store,
Main Street, Burton
or send by e­mail to 

burtonnewseditor@gmail.com

Next Editorial Committee Meeting
18th June 2024

LAST DATE FOR COPY
20th June for July issue 
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BURTON VILLAGE STORE ­ NORMAL 
OPENING HOURS

Monday ­ Friday
Shop: 6am ­ 5:30pm

Post Office : 9am ­ 5.30pm
Saturday

Shop: 6am to 5:30pm
Post Office: 9am to 12:30pm

Sunday
Shop: 7am ­ 12 noon
Post Office: Closed

The Hall is, once again, hosting a 
fashion show from Kitty Brown on 
Friday 7th June. Prior to that on the 4th 
June they hold their AGM at which they 
hope to recruit some new members of 
the management committee. On that 
note, Burton News would still like to 
have a volunteer to be Minutes 
Secretary at our monthly meetings. 
Please contact us for details. 

The wonderful Burton Singers are 
bringing us some perhaps much 
needed positivity in their latest concert 
on Saturday 15th June at the Hall. We 
are glad to include their poster ­ with 
artwork by Kath Hayhurst ­ as our front 
page.

The tennis club is holding an open day 
to encourage new membership on the 
29th of June. All are invited to give it a 
go. 

Congratulations to the Drama club 
(BADS) for obtaining a grant from 
MOTO services for some new sound 
equipment see page 7, and a big thank 
you to MOTO services for giving it to 
them!

It was great to see so many Burton 
residents posting pictures of the Aurora 
last month. We would love to think that 
you have all been inspired by Stephen 
Thexton’s Burton Sky at Night articles! 
In this month’s edition Stephen is 
considering whether we are likely to get 
a phone call from ET!

We also have some sound advice from 
our local community police support 
officer ­ see page 10.

We hope you all have a lovely June 
and enjoy some of the village events. 

Fiona & Matthew

Burton Amateur Dramatic Society 
applied to the Moto Foundation for a 
grant to help with the purchase of a 
microphone system.  We were given 
£500, went to have our photo taken 
with the cheque, were treated to 
coffee and biscuits and generally had 
a good morning at the services.  

Jill Evans ­ Secretary

Readers' Letters

Members of Burton Amateur 
Dramatic Society receiving a cheque 
for £500 from Amanda Owen, Site 
Manager, Burton in Kendal Service 
station.
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Burton, Holme, and District Local History Society

Monday June 17th ­ Outdoor Meeting (Strictly Members Only)
"Dalton Hall" ­ with Francis Mason­Hornby 2pm

A full programme is available on the website 
www.localhistory.burtonweb.org.uk

Contact: Chairwoman and Programme Co­ordinator Kath Hayhurst.
Tel. 01524 781613  email kathhayhurst84@gmail.com 
New members welcome.

Burton Women's Institute

At their May Meeting members enjoyed a very interesting and enlightening talk 
on the life and times of William Wordsworth given by Jenny Wilson (a Blue 
Badge Speaker). Members who had attended the live screening of Swan Lake at 
Rheged reported on how much they had enjoyed it. Kath Hayhurst reported that
members were contributing to our group entry at the Country Fest.

The Competition for a hand­made flower was won by Hazel Parker with Paula 
Firth second. Betty Prickett and Bet Burrow won the raffle. The Speaker at our 
next meeting on the 13 th June will be Helen Askew who will talk on Tipsy Filly 
Gin and the Competition will be for a decorated bottle. The hostesses will be Gill 
Pilling and Josie Mulhearn.

Our monthly meeting was followed by our Annual Meeting (which had to be 
postponed in April). Andrea welcomed members; The Financial Statement was 
presented and adopted as was the Committee’s Annual Report and the 
President’s Address. As the eight Committee members were willing to continue 
and there were no new nominations no election was necessary. Andrea Bell was 
the only nomination for President – She was unanimously elected as our 
President for the forthcoming year. If you wish to join the WI please contact our 
Honorary Secretary Helena Nixon on 01524 781048.

Age UK South Lakeland are looking for enthusiastic leaders to host our gentle 
chair­based exercise classes in Endmoor, Grange and the South Lakes area. 
The classes provide a vital role in helping the community keep fit, active, and 
healthy in a fun and supportive environment. If you can spare a few hours a 
week, or just a few hours a month and would like to get involved, please call 
Suzanne Ambrose on 01539 728118 for more information.
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Craft Group meeting Monday 10th June 1.30pm to 4pm BMH

The Art Group will meet each Friday 9:30am ­ 12 Noon BMH
The cost is £3 per session for members and £5 for non­members

To join the Society contact the Treasurer Paula Firth.
Tel 01524 571997, email p.c.firth@ hotmail.com or mobile:07488 328464 or

Chairwoman Kath Hayhurst
Tel:01524 781613 or email kathhayhurst84@gmail.com

Membership includes free programme events, free art and craft entries to the 
exhibition and use of the Society library. 

Burton Fellwalkers

Burton­in­Kendal Art and Craft Society 
For Demonstrations, Exhibitions, 
Talks and Workshops

Burton Fell Walkers aim to do three walks each month, 
except in December, when we have one festive outing. 

New walkers are always welcome, come and join us! 
Contact our Secretary Sarah Walker via the website 
http://fellwalkers.burtonweb.org.uk or on 01524 923528. 

June walks are as follows:

Sunday 9th ­ 8.30am ­ Derwent Circular ­ 8 miles ­ 100 feet ­ Moderate

Wednesday 12th ­ 6.30pm ­ Farleton Canal 3 miles ­ Easy

Wednesday 19th June ­ 2 Bonus Walks:

Kentmere A Walk ­ 8.30am ­ 10 Miles ­ 3,200 feet ­ Strenuous
Kentmere B Walk ­ Time TBC ­ Easy/Moderate

Saturday 22nd ­ 9am ­ West Windermere Way ­ 8 miles ­ Moderate

Saturday 29th ­ 1pm ­ Kingsdale ­ 7 miles, 1000 feet ­ Moderate
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Thanks also go ,to the following people who provided displays or sales tables, 
Jan Abbott, Cecilia Dowker ,Alison Flanders, Holme Craft Group, Rosie 
McLaughlan and Carole Breen, Hazel Parker and Jenni Ross, Betty and Liz 
Prickett, Fiona Thexton.

Special thanks to Paula Firth who organises the Art /Craft entries, and the 
refreshments. Thanks also to committee members John and Pam Brown who 
looked after the Raffle and Evelyn Constant , Marie Ellwood, and Audrey Frost.

Lastly many thanks to the team who helped to put the tables and stands, 
bunting banner, and advertising boards in place. 

Kath Hayhurst, Chairwoman.

Art & Craft Exhibition 11th & 12th May 2024

Once again our Annual Art & Craft Society held a very successful two day 
Exhibition. We began in 2005, and have held an Exhibition every year since 
then, except the two Covid years.

Paula Firth and I were two of the four founder members with Gill Chaldecott and 
Mary Newell. Our members enjoy meeting for Art every Friday ,and for Craft 
once a month. The Exhibition allows us to show some of our creations.

This year our Guest Artist, who 
opened the Exhibition, was Shane 
Sidlow a Burton resident. We are so 
lucky to have such a talented artist 
here. Everyone agreed his portraits of 
people and animals were amazing. 

Burton Morewood School supported 
us again, as they have done from the 
beginning. Each class produced a very 
colourful display. 
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Burton Book Drop & Coffee Mornings 

The Coffee Morning & Book Drop will be on 
Monday 3rd June & Monday 1st July 

Burton Book Drop Coffee morning is held in BMH on the first Monday in every 
month (unless its a bank holiday) from 10.00 to 11.00. All proceeds go to help 
the upkeep of the Hall. This is an opportunity to come and have a coffee, cake 
and a chat, buy a second hand book and use our Book Drop. The Book Drop is a 
community library service provided by Westmorland & Furness Council but 
manned by village volunteers. 
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News from Burton Memorial Hall

We have a busy month coming up at the Hall, so here are the dates for your 
diaries. We start out with the Hall's Annual General Meeting on Tuesday 4th 
June, at 7.30pm in the Hall. It's open to everyone over the age of 18 living in the 
parish, and this year three of our committee are standing down so we are 
actively seeking new committee members to come and join us in keeping the 
Hall running. If you are interested and would like to know more ahead of the 
AGM please give me a call on 01524 781306.

Friday 7th June sees our annual Kitty Brown Boutique Fashion Show at the Hall, 
tickets are on sale now at The Village Store, price £5 which includes a glass of 
wine or a soft drink. Doors open at 7pm and the show starts at 7.30pm. It's 
always a good night so do come and join us.

Our mid­monthly coffee morning will be on Saturday 15th June, and will be under 
the Great Big Green Week banner so will be from 10am until 12 noon (rather 
than the usual 11.30am) and will include a delicious range of home­made cakes 
plus our huge used book stall. Because of this you'll find us in the main hall 
rather than the usual reception room.

We're also holding a Strawberry Saturday event on Saturday 6th July in the main 
hall (the middle of Wimbledon fortnight) from 2pm until 4pm. This will be a feast 
of strawberryness, with strawberry­themed cakes, ice cream, milk­shakes, 
strawberries and cream, and more! There will be a strawberry­themed colouring 
activity for the children too.

Finally, a mention of our new booking system for the Hall, as Helen Dawson is 
standing down at the AGM. Helen has been managing our bookings for 20+ 
years, so we are all going to miss her greatly on the committee, but wish her a 
very happy retirement. The new booking system will be using the Hallmaster 
online system, so if you want to book the hall for anything simply go to https://
bmh.burtonweb.org.uk/book­online where you can see what dates and rooms 
are available and request a booking. You will be asked to create an account on 
the system so you can manage your bookings through it. Techie help for the new 
system is available if you get stuck, just give me a call on 01524 781306.

Kind regards,
Anne Nichols
Chair of the Burton Memorial Hall Management Committee
See us online at https://bmh.burtonweb.org.uk

Would you nominate us to win a £1000 prize at the Movement for Good Awards? 
https://movementforgood.com We are also on Crowdfunder, if you are organising 
an event and would like us to benefit, please contact us or  visit our Crowdfunder 
page here https://www.crowdfunder.co.uk/p/burton­memorial­hall­505018. 
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BURTON MEMORIAL HALL 200 CLUB

Below are the results for the April 2024 200 Club draws.

APRIL

                  FIRST     £27        J. JONES

               SECOND      £16       N. WALTON

                  THIRD       £11        G. PILLING

Anyone wishing to join the 200 Club,
please contact Katy Worsley on bmh200club@outlook.com

Or call 07946 617634

Cost £12 per number for a year (12 draws)
Why not buy a year's subscription to the 200 Club for £12 as a birthday gift for a 
family member or friend? If you already have a number, why not buy another and 
increase your chances of a win? 
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Police Report for Burton in Kendal

Logs of note for your area are as follows.

Wednesday 17th April at approx. 4pm, someone was seen to throw rocks onto 
the motorway off Station Lane Bridge, this damaged a vehicle and luckily no one 
was injured. This has got to be one of the most dangerous things an individual 
can do and could cause a serious injury and death to potentially many people. 
This is being monitored and requests have been made for dash cam footage of 
those driving in the area at the time. Any one with any information can ring 
Cumbria Police on 101, you can give any information you wish anonymously.

 Crime Prevention Advice for this time of year is "Lock it, or Lose it"

 We are reminding homeowners to lock it or lose it over the coming months. The 
warm weather means more people are out in their gardens, make sure all 
windows/doors and locked and secured when you are not in the house. When 
you are out in the garden, you cannot hear who could be walking through your 
door. Don’t leave valuables on show, keys, handbags, phones. It takes less than 
a minute to lock your doors but can take weeks to deal with the aftermath of a 
Burglary.

Also, we are a farming community, and we all know this is one of the busiest 
times of year and you will be moving from field to field, please think twice when 
leaving you Quad, Trailer, or other farm machinery out in plain view.
 
Should you wish to report an non­emergency then please ring 101, always in an 
emergency 999.

Phone: 0300 123 2040 
www.actionfraud.police.uk
Mandy Coleman ­ PCSO 5244 ­ South Rural
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Burton Night Skies

Welcome to the summer edition of “Night Skies over Burton”.  For nerdy 
observers of the nighttime heavens, we are now in to “Galaxy Season” the time 
of the year where we get better views of more distant objects beyond our Milky 
Way Galaxy. Two recent occurrences sparked the idea for this BN entry: the 
interest it caused by the posting of photos of galaxies that I had taken on to the 
Burton Facebook sight and a new series on the TV, “The 3 Body Problem.” You 
may or may not have seen it – it raises some interesting questions.  I thought 
we could consider for this article – “is there anyone out there?”

The photo below is of an area called ‘M66 ­The Leo Triplet’.  It is one of many 
‘clusters’ of galaxies each consisting of trillions of stars, and it is now firmly 
believed that the majority of these stars each have their own planetary 
systems. So, what are the chances of phoning a friend… or foe?

Back in 1961, a chap called Frank Drake came up with an equation now known 
as the Drake equation which calculated the probability that there might be 
another planet hosting intelligent life upon it just within our own Milky Way 
Galaxy. 
 
N = the number of civilizations in the Milky Way galaxy with which 
communication might be possible 
N  = Number of stars in the Milky Way Galaxy
fp = the fraction of those stars that have planets.
ne = the average number of planets that can potentially support life per star that 
has planets.
fl = the fraction of planets that could support life that actually develop life at 
some point.

M66 Leo Triplet
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fi = the fraction of planets with life that go on to develop intelligent life 
(civilizations).
fc = the fraction of civilizations that develop a technology that releases 
detectable signs of their existence into space.
fL = fraction of a planetary lifetime graced by a technological civilization

Now, I can feel your eyes glazing over! Don’t worry, we are not going to start 
performing a page of mathematics, in summary, the results were phenomenally 
wide ranging from virtually no chance at all to a reasonably good chance. All 
Frank Drake intended was to promote thoughtful discussion. It has been 
adapted over the years by people such as Pulitzer Prize­winning author, Carl 
Sagan, whose book ‘Cosmos’ inspired the ground­breaking series of the same 
name in the early 80s. Furthermore, the actual probabilities have been refined 
as the science has developed. For example, over the last 10 years we have 
started to realize there are a huge number of stars with planetary systems.  If 
you want to delve further, there is much more on the internet in places like 
Wikipedia.

So where does this leave us? Well, I’m not expecting a little green man 
knocking on my door any time soon! The problem is one of both time and 
distance (huge amounts of both!) and the theoretical limit of being unable to 
travel faster than the speed of light.

The galaxy in the image is a 
reconstruction of the Milky Way, as if 
it were about 110,000 light­years in 
diameter (more recent research 
suggests it's even bigger than that).

The itsy­bitsy white dot is how far 
our radio signals have travelled from 
Earth since the first emission in 
1897. In effect the light we are 
observing from the opposite side of 
our own galaxy set off as our early 
human ancestors started moving out 
of Africa into Europe. 

Beyond this, our nearest major galaxy, Andromeda, lies over 2.5million light 
years away and those in the Leo triplet, seen earlier, are around 35million light 
years distant and these are our relatively close neighbours. The most distant 
confirmed galaxy is ‘JADES ­GS­z13­0,’ discovered by the JWST in 2022 lies 
around 33.5 billion light years away and probably long before our galaxy 
existed let alone little Earth.



14

So, personally, I do not think it is very likely that we are about to have an 
interstellar let alone an intergalactic text, email or phone call any time soon. I 
can quite believe that it is probable other life exists beyond our own confines 
and there may well be intelligent civilizations which exist out there, but the 
practicalities of communication with our present levels of scientific knowledge 
make this very improbable.

As I am writing this, we have just had, as you probably know, the most amazing 
display of the Aurora Borealis. It was awesome to see so many of you out there 
posting your astrophotos on the Burton Westmorland Facebook page – they 
were amazing! As Fiona and I watched in Penzance (!) looking at the amazing 
spectacle in the early hours, we were giggling at the image of Burton residents 
having a mass pyjama party all staring at the night sky. Let’s hope for a repeat 
showing as we move back towards the peak solar activity in the autumn 
months. Also in the autumn, there is another cosmic visitor heading our way in 
the form of comet (C/2023 A3 (Tsuchinshan–ATLAS)) and hopes are very high 
for this to be visible to the naked eye, so, fingers crossed for a good show and 
lots of clear skies. 

June and July are months where we never reach true astronomical darkness, 
so what to look out for?  Well, there will be some evenings when a new moon 
can make quite a spectacle and there is always the challenge of capturing the 
un­sunlit disc in the twilight. Also, if you are lucky enough to be heading to the 
Mediterranean, or further south where night falls earlier, then there are good 
opportunities to capture the milky way arching over head. If you can find an 
interesting landscape as well this can combine to make some stunning views. 
Have a lovely Summer!

Happy star gazing all,  Stephen
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It’s a date in Burton & Clawthorpe!
History notes by Kath Hayhurst

Thomas Pearson was born at Coat Green, in Dalton. He was baptised at 
Burton church on the 23rd May 1738. He had four sisters. He went to London 
circa.1756 and entered the Navy Office. He left England in 1761 as a cadet in 
the service of the East India Company, eventually becoming a Major. In 1767 
he married Sarah Irwin and they had a daughter, but sadly his wife died a year 
later. Thomas returned to England in 1770 and soon after, he built Burton 
House with an extensive library.

His portrait was painted by George Romney about 1771, the picture hangs in 
Vancouver Art Gallery. Another of him with a Brahmin, is in Ohio. Major 
Pearson left for Calcutta again in 1776, and he died there in 1781. His only 
child Sarah, married Thomas Wogan Browne, of Castle Browne in Ireland. 
They were also painted by George Romney. 

The crest of the Pearson family of 
Nether Hall, Gressingham is a 
parrot. This a sketch from a 
photograph of the bottom of the 
water spouts, at Burton House, if I 
remember correctly!

A Document about the Manor of Burton says that at the Court Baron Sarah the 
wife of Thomas Wogan Browne, and Lady of the Manor, received payments on 
June 26th 1789.

Kath Hayhurst.
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Puzzle Page: A Spangram to solve!

To solve a spangram there is one word that crosses the grid and gives the 
theme for the others. Words can be made by moving up, down or 
diagonally, each letter is only used once and lines do not cross. Good 
Luck. The clue for this grid is ­ 'a hard skin?'

The Burton Knit and Natter group meets every Wednesday 
evening in the Club Room at the Memorial Hall,from 
6.30pm until 8.30pm, and anyone who would like to join us 
will be made very welcome. It's not just knitters, we have 
crocheters as well, but if your thing is embroidery or some 
other creative hobby you can still come along. The group's 
members are responsible for the post box topper you may 
have spotted outside the Village Store and the figures on 
the bollards by the pub and memorial hall. We have lots 
more such planned for the coming year, plus we have tea, 
coffee and cake every week too, so why not come and join 
us? The cost is just £2 per person per week.

Knit & Natter Group 



17



18

Vicar's Letter...
How can we help?

Dear Friends

Our church was built for the whole village, and I was appointed as a minister to 
everyone, not just those who gather on Sundays. Of course, anyone is welcome to 
come to our services, events and the groups we run for those enquiring about Christian 
faith (a warm welcome guaranteed) but here’s five other things you may wish to know:

Visiting you
I am available to talk about anything that I might be able to help you with.  If you’ve got 
questions, or you’d just like to talk, then do get in touch. We also have a small team who 
regularly visit those in any kind of need.  If that’s you, or someone you know, please 
ask. 

Visiting the church
Churches should be places where anyone can find quiet to think or pray. Burton church 
is open 10am ­ 4pm every Friday and Saturday for anyone to visit and we’re working to 
get Holme church open too.  Watch for an announcement!

Baptisms (aka Christenings)
Baptism is a sign of the Lord Jesus’ willingness to forgive and wash clean from all guilt.  
The ‘candidate’ is received into Christ’s family and confirms that Christ is his or her 
Saviour and Lord. (For a child, parents and godparents answer for him or her.)  I’d be 
delighted to meet you and discuss this.

Weddings
Church weddings openly acknowledge that marriage is God’s gift and the vows are 
made before Him. If you are not previously married and have lived here at any time for 
at least 6 months (or you have another ‘qualifying connection’) then you can be married 
in the church. If you have been married before then a church wedding may be possible, 
but we need to talk.  A Church of England wedding costs £712.

Funerals
Anyone who lived here, or had a connection to the parish, can have a church funeral 
service and burial in the churchyard.  I also take services at the Crematorium for those 
who would like a Christian funeral service there.  We inter ashes in the churchyard 
under a simple stone tablet.  A funeral service in church, with burial, costs £719 (not 
including grave­digging or other charges paid to the funeral director).

If you would like to know more, please get in touch with me.

Graham Burrows
01524 781210    07740 622962
vicarburtonholme@gmail.com
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St James Church, Burton
June 2024 Services

Sunday 2 June
D­Day 80 Commemoration

11am  Morning Worship with Communion

Sunday 9 June
11am Morning Worship 

Sunday 16 June   
11am Morning Worship with Communion

Sunday 23 June   
11am Morning Worship 

Sunday 30 June   
10am Joint Morning Worship  at Burton

You are very welcome to join us on Sunday mornings in St James Church. 
Our church website is www.burtonandholmechurches.org Recent sermons can 
be watched or listened to on the ‘Sundays’ page. Service times can be checked 
under ‘Coming Up’ on the ‘Welcome’ page.

Open Church: The church is open to visitors every Friday and Saturday, 10am – 
4pm.  You are welcome to look around or to use the quiet to think or pray.

Services at our sister church, Holy Trinity Holme, are usually at 9am each 
Sunday.

OTHER PLACES OF WORSHIP

Silverdale Methodist Church LA5 0RR
Rev. Emma Holroyd 01524 941266

St Mary's RC Church
Yealand Conyers
Father Peter Haughton 01524 732940
Times of Services can be found at 
www.ololcarnforth.org.uk

Warton Methodist Church
www.wartonmethodist.co.uk
01524 732626

Yealand Quakers
01524 781501 / 782052 / 732336



20

Burton, Holme 

& District

Local History Society

Burton 
Womens 
Institute

A year round programme of intesting talks & visits
Chair & Programme Secretary:  kathhayhurst84 

@gmail.com or 01524 781613
http://localhistory.burtonweb.org.uk

Meetings held at Burton Memorial Hall on 2nd Thursday 
each month (except August).
To join contact Helena Nixon on 01524 781048

Burton in Kendal
 Art & Craft 

Society

Craft Group 2nd Monday of the month. Art Group Fridays
Workshop or Demonstration most months
Chair: kathhayhurst84@gmail.com Tel 01524 781613
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Adults & Juniors meetings at Burton Memorial Hall
Thursday evenings ­ Autumn to Spring each year
Enquiries to Martin on 07740 933463.

Burton 
Fellwalkers

At least 3 walks per month ­ of different grades. New 
members always welcome. To join please contact our 
Secretary: Sarah Walker 01524 923528 
website: http://fellwalkers.burtonweb.org.uk

Every Tuesday in Burton Memorial Hall 1.30pm to 2.30pm 
If you would like to join please contact Sue Humphreys  
01524 781596, or just turn up! £2 per session

A community choir based in Burton.
If you would like to join us then please contact 

Val Still on 07799 246415 

Club night each Monday at 6.30pm at green during season.
Enquiries to Terry Bates on 07450 767149 

Burton
Bowling 

Club

Ladies 
Badminton

Table 
Tennis 

Club

Scottish 
Country 
Dance 
Group

Meets at Storth Village Hall on Tuesdays 7.30pm to 9.30pm. 
Beginners welcome. Contact Ainslie Dunnett on 07708 
654390 ainslie.dunnett@btinternet.com or Pauline Hampson 
on 07706 697306 paulinehampson2016@gmail.com

Mon 6.30pm /Fri 6.15pm Burton Memorial Hall
Wed 6.45pm Burton Morewood School
Contact: John 01524 781707

Circuit
Training 

+ HIT

Burton 
Singers

Milnthorpe 
Angling 

Association

Fly fishing on the River Bela & environs. For membership 
information please contact: John McKay, tel 07704 265953 e­
mail milnthorpeaa@hotmail.com

Pickleball

Every Monday 10am to 12 Noon and 7.45pm to 8.45pm
Every Wednesday 3pm to 4pm & Friday 9.30am to 10.30am
All sessions at Burton Memorial Hall £2 per hour
Turn up to join in or ring Jeannie Christian 07967 940818 

If you would like to join us either Acting or Back 
Stage please contact
Chair. Bob Parker  01524781772
Secretary. Jill Evans 007704514972

Burton Amateur
Dramatic Society

Fusion 
Fitness 

 Thursday 9.30 to 10.30 Burton Memorial Hall
 Seated class Thursday 10.45 to 11.15 
Contact Jan Abbott Mob: 07479524524 
Email: janabbott9553@gmail.com

Burton 
Tennis 
Club

Welcomes new members  www.burtontennisclub.co.uk
Social tennis / league matches
Enquiries ­ contact Jane tel. 07799105639
Or graham@burtontennisclub.co.uk



22

Burton in Kendal
Parish Council

Meetings
3rd Thursday of every month at 7.30pm
Members of the public are always welcome 
to observe.  Each meetings includes an 
OPEN FORUM.

Planning applications: 
Parishioners are asked to ensure they 
notify the PC as well as the planning 
authority of any comments or objections 
they have about any planning application 
within the parish. 

Website:
Documents relating to the PC may be 
downloaded or read online here: 
www.burton­in­kendal­pc.gov.uk

For further information, contact:
The Clerk ­ Christine Davidson on 01524 
782694

Next Meeting:
The next Parish Council Meeting will be 
on June 20th 7.30pm BMH

We are still expanding this community 
led project, if you would like to know 
more about this project please email 
b4rn4burton@gmail.com. 

Mike Iddon & Martin Sansby. 
Burton­in­Kendal B4RN Champions 

Milnthorpe Library
19 The Square, Milnthorpe LA7 7QJ

Monday: 2pm to 6pm
Wednesday: 2pm to 6pm
Friday: 10am to 1pm & 2pm to 5pm
Saturday: 10am to 12.30pm

Telephone 015395 63040.

MORECAMBE BAY FOODBANK
We are still collecting for the 
Morecambe Bay Foodbank, if you 
have anything you would like to 
donate please would you pop them 
into one of the collection boxes at 4 
Drovers Way.  Thank you on behalf of 
those who are in need of your help

OUT OF HOURS PHARMACY SERVICE

Ash Trees Pharmacy
Market Street, Carnforth

Monday to Friday 8am to 10pm
Saturday 9am to 6.30pm    

Sunday 9am to 6pm

Tel:  01524 727877 ­ Fax:  01524 730421

Useful Phone Numbers
   
   Burton News Editors 01524 936501
   Burton Post Office 01524 781828
   Morewood School 01524 781627
   Burton Nursery 01524 781627
   Dallam School 015395 65165 
   QES, Kirkby Lonsdale 015242 71275
   CrimeStoppers 0800 555 111
   Police non­emergency 101
   Kendal Library 01539 713524
   Kendal Hospital 01539 732288
   Lancaster Hospital 01524 65944

Council Switchboard
   Westmorland & Furness 0300 373 3300

Annual Gift Subscriptions
If you know of anyone who may like to 
receive BN regularly each month, why not 
buy them an Annual Gift Subscription? For 
£12 within the UK they will receive a copy 
of BN each month (11 copies per year). 
A great way for family, friends and former 
residents to keep in touch with what’s 
happening here in Burton.Anyone 
interested should contact BN at the 
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Burton­in­Kendal
Voluntary Car Scheme

If you need transport to hospital, doctor, 
dentist, optician etc please contact Lynne 
Herd on 01524 781905.  The scheme is still 
operating but has a reduced number of 
drivers so if you can spare some time as a 
driver you would be most welcome.  Please 
contact Lynne for details.

Civil Registration Services
Births, Marriages, Deaths

Registration of Births and Deaths is 
overseen by the Kendal Registrar’s 
Office, based in County Hall, Kendal. 
Telephone 0300 373 3300 or email 
registration.service@westmorlandandfurn
ess.gov.uk

Registrations may also be undertaken 
at Milnthorpe and Kirkby Lonsdale 
Libraries by appointment only, contact 
the Kendal Office to arrange an 
appointment. To arrange a marriage 
contact the Kendal Registrar. Opening 
times Mon ­ Fri, 9.00am to 4.30pm.

Council Highways Hotline

0300 303 2992
to report road, lighting or pavement 

Recycling Information

Waste Collection Dates
https://www.southlakeland.gov.uk/

bins­and­recycling/collection­calendar/

HELPLINES & LINKS
BULLYING: 0300 323 016
 www.nationalbullyinghelpline.co.uk (at 
work, school, online)
 www.kidscape.org.uk (childhood)
CHILDLINE: 0800 1111 (under 18's)
NSPCC: 0808 800 5000
 www.nspcc.org.uk (children at risk)
SAMARITANS: 116 123 
 www.samaritans.org
SHELTER: 0808 800 4444
 england.shelter.org.uk/ (homelessness)
STONEWALL: 0800 050 2020
 www.stonewall.org.uk (LGBT+)

 Customer Services Desk on 
0300 373 3300
or by email to: 

customer.services3@westmorlandandfurness.gov.uk

You can contact Vicky Hughes as follows:
Westmorland & Furness Council:

Burtlands
Station Lane
Burton­in­Kendal, Cumbria, LA6 1HR
Tel: 07785 923940
email: 
Vicky.Hughes@westmorlandandfurness.gov.uk
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Q P SG
Quality Plumbing & Gas Services

07850 472780
01524 782390

­

MICHAEL PLATT
TRADING AS

Curwen Woods
1 bed holiday cottage 
available for long and short 
lets year round. 

DALTON
WOODLAND BURIAL GROUND

Natural Woodland Burial Ground

"Return to the Earth, naturally"

www.daltonwoodlandburial.co.uk

Burton­in­Kendal: 01524 782442

DAVID LEWTHWAITE

Painter and Decorator
Over 40 years' experience

No radios, no rollers, no fuss
Fully insured

 8 Hollowrayne, B­in­K

 01524 782512

Firewood for sale, hard and softwood, 
firelighters and kindling, locally sourced, 
delivery and collection available from/to 
LA6 and beyond. 
07850872282 (holiday cottage enquiries) 
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Call Barry on 01524 781306
Email: bts@yobunny.co.uk

Peripherals supplied / repaired if possible 

Networks (wireless & ethernet)

For all your computer needs

Desktops supplied / built to order / 
upgraded / repaired

Laptops supplied / upgraded / repaired

Hartland House (Abbeyfield)
Milnthorpe ­ Residential Care Home 

For more info please ring: 015395 62251 or
email: abbeyfield@hartlandhouse.co.uk

www.hartland house.co.uk

31 en­suite rooms
24 hour staff cover
Home Cooked Meals
Entertainment & 
Activities

NEIL HAWES
CARPENTRY AND JOINERY SERVICES

ESTABLISHED 1994
ALL JOINERY, CARPENTARY AND GLAZING 

WORK UNDERTAKEN

OFFICE 01524 749277
MOBILE 07790 736605
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Holme Works 
Handyman

Nobody likes doing homework so let 
    Holme Works do it for you!

Give Neil a call on 01524 782177 / 07712 475863

All Household & Garden work undertaken:
Household: Painting ­ internal & external work; 
Gutters ­  cleaning, painting & repairs; 
Pressure washing ­ walls, pathways, paving, decks 
& fencing; 
General household repairs (non structural); Flat­
pack assembly.

Open to Non Members

Specialsing in Laser Hair Removal, Caci Non 
Surgical Facial, Pigmentation and Red Vein 

Removal. Massage, and Nails

Please call 01524 735240 for booking 

D.A.BELL LTD
Plumbing & Heating Engineer

Gas, Oil & LPG Installation, Repair,

Servicing & Maintenance

Bathrooms Fitted & Tiling

Gas Safe Reg No 92436
OFTEC Reg No C3883

Tel: 01524 781973
Mob: 07831 231492

Carpets & Hard Flooring 
Supplied & Expertly Fitted

by 

Jonny Holmes 

07796 010141

Please call for advice and a 
convenient 

 choose at home service.

THE FAIRBANK SOCIETY

Fairbank, Kirkby Lonsdale. LA6 2BD
Supported Living for 

Older, Independent, People

For information contact
Janet Farrington ­ 015242 71077
manager@fairbanksociety.com

www.fairbanksociety.com



27

YOUR ADVERT HERE

Reliably reach all Burton Residents 11 times per year

Very reasonable rates

Email burtonnewseditor@gmail.com for details
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Printed by Bay Type Digital Print ­ Morecambe 01524 850056

JUNE

Mon 3rd ­ Coffee Morning & Book Drop 10am to 11am BMH

Tues 4th ­ Burton Memorial Hall AGM ­ BMH ­ 7.30pm

Friday 7th ­ Kitty Brown Fashion Show ­ BMH ­7.30pm

Sat 8th ­ Church Garden Family Challenge ­ 
               Holy Trinity Church, Holme  2pm to 4pm

Mon 10th ­ Craft Group 1.30pm to 4pm ­ BMH

Sat 15th ­ Mid Month Coffee Morning ­ 10am to 11.30am BMH

Sat 15th ­ Burton Singers Concert ­ 7.30pm BMH

Thurs 13th ­ WI Monthly Meeting BMH ( Members Only) 

Mon 17th ­ Local History Society Outdoor Meeting (Strictly Members Only)
                   Dalton Hall ­ with Francis Mason­Hornby 2PM

Thurs 20th ­ Burton Parish Council Meeting 7.30pm ­ BMH

Sat 29th ­ Tennis Club Open Afternoon ­ 1pm to 4pm ­ MUGA

JULY

Mon 1st ­ Coffee Morning & Book Drop 10am to 11am BMH

Sat 7th ­ Strawberry Saturday 2pm to 4pm BMH

Mon 9th ­ Craft Group 1.30pm to 4pm BMH 

Thurs 11th ­ WI Monthly Meeting BMH (Members Only)

Mon 15th ­ Local History Society Outdoor Meeting (Strictly Members Only)
         Architectural Features of Milnthorpe with Stuart Harling 7PM

Sat 20th ­ Mid Month Coffee Morning ­ 10am to 11.30am BMH

Thurs 18th ­ Burton Parish Council Meeting 7.30pm BMH

Mon 22nd ­ Art & Craft Society A.G.M followed by talk ­ 7.30pm to 9.30pm BMH
                   'Alfred Wainwright' by Andy Beck ­ artist and author 

Calendar of Events


